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Useful Community Contact Details

Organisation

Contact Name

Contact Number

Allotments - Rode

Tracey Gardener

tracey_mayled@hotmail.com / 831803

Rode Gardens Association (Chair)

Climate Emergency Group - Rode | Jim McAuliffe jim.mcauliffe@btinternet.com

Community Speed Watch (CSW) | Malcolm Wood mwood17@uwclub.net / 830301

Cricket Club (Rode) Seniors Andy Pickett andypickett2013@gmail.com/07775 805546
Friends of Rode and Norton Jill Clay friendsrodenorton@gmail.com

Schools (FRANS)

07766 127218

Gardening: Rode & District Club

Averil Morrow

rodeanddistrictgardeningclub@outlook.com

Health Connections

Ann Collins

ann.collins6 @nhs.net
www.healthconnectionsmendip.org /468368

Lunch Club, Rode

Hannah Lovell, Cross

830900

Keys
Memorial Hall (Rode} Bookings: Martin rodehall@bananasoft.net
Long http://rodevillagehall.co.uk
NSP Pre-School Dawn Strand info@nortonpreschool.co.uk / 834791
Old School Room Farleigh H’ford | Dilys McKechnie 01225 754925
Over 60’s Val Parker 07833 143510
Parish Council - Rode Hugh Williams clerk.rodeparishcouncil@gmail.com
(Parish Clerk) www.rodevillage.com/parish-council
Parish Paths Liaison Officers Cathy & Nick Taylor | candn8oo@btinternet.com

Playing Field/Pavilion (Rode)

Bookings: Diana
Russell

rodepfbookings@gmail.com / 07714 441040

Post Office, Café & Shop (Rode)

Demi

830321

Photography Club, NSP

Andrew Blumfield

nspphotoclub@gmail.com

RANS Running & Walking Club

Brandon Quentin-

brandon@bamboohouse.co.uk

www.facebook.com/TeamRANS Hicks 07867 545720

Reengage Sunday Tea Group Gill Leonard gillhlleonard@aol.com / 831072

Rode & NSP First School Headteacher: 830523

Federation Georgina Muxworthy

Rode Parent/Carer/ Toddler Ros Jackson rosjackson@btinternet.com

Group

Rodevillage.com website Jim McAuliffe jim.mcauliffe@btinternet.com
Hugh Williams clerk.rodeparishcouncil@gmail.com

15t Rode Scout Group

Beavers Wed 5.30pm - 6.30pm
Cubs Thu 6.15pm - 7.45pm

Scouts Wed 7pm - 8.30pm

Scouts Edor Explorer Unit

Every other Tuesday 8pm -9.30pm
NB During school terms only

Group Scout Leader:
Howard Russell

hdrussello1@gmail.com
830640/07736 739680

Village Agent

Nic Edwards

nicolae@somersetrcc.org.uk / 07946 461468

Walking Group

Liz Dinnis

elizabethdinnis49@gmail.com/ 07788 656337

Community Transport / Local Government / Closest GP

Community Mendip Community www.mendipcommunitytransport.co.uk / 01749 880613
Transport Slinky Bus Bookings 01749 880482
Frome Community Cars 07596 591391

Somerset C. C.

General Enquiries

0300 123 2224

Councillors Councillor Adam Boynton | adam.boyden@somerset.gov.uk
Councillor Dawn Denton | dawndentonfrome@gmail.com
Beckington Appointments and Results 9.30-13.00/14.00-16.00 T: 867986
Family Practice | Enquiries T: 830316 Dispensary Opening Hours: 8.30-13.00/14.00-18.30

Dispensary Phone Hours 9.30-1400-18.30 T: 867987

NHS 111 24-hour
medical care help

Contact 111 if you have an urgent medical problem and you are unsure what to do.
Online: 111.nhs.uk  Call :111




Church Reflection, News & Events
Reflection

Let us step out like toddlers

Do we take things for granted? Our lives have routines and some of us pursue
routines “religiously”. For example: I wake up and eat the same breakfast
though I vary the fruit I add to it (!); I go for a walk with my “virtual dog” every
morning and say hello to the same people (and their dogs), who like me have a
routine; and then I work. When I do something different, things just don’t feel
the same. For example, on a Saturday I spend time reading a paper version of
my usual newspaper (instead of online), and add a piece of bread and
marmalade to my routine breakfast.

What happens when our routines are broken? Since we moved here and she
visited us within our first week, I more or less take it for granted that Caroline
Walker is around and taking a service somewhere in Hardington Vale on
Sunday. Her presence is encouraging to so many throughout the parish, she
builds us up with her positive and straightforward sermons and she gently leads
us in our communion services. But the time has come for Caroline to move on.
She has done a wonderful job, and she has a wonderful husband who has also
done so much for the area as a member of the parish council, as a singer in local
choirs and as someone often to be found mending fences, putting up notices and
trimming edges.

How do we cope with this break in our life patterns? For some obscure reason I
have found myself in thought comparing the situation with that of life as a
toddler. Parents don’t prevent (with limits) toddlers from falling when they
begin to walk. This is how they learn to walk. As well as the pattern of varied
church services, formal and more relaxed, including the nourishment of
breakfast church! — Caroline has done much to identify and enable activities
that are now normal in our area. There is the coffee meeting for older members,
fun times for toddlers and monthly activities for teenagers. Through leading the
process of changing the seating and layout of the church in Norton St Philip she
has enabled a whole host of new community activities in the building, including
a lunchtime concert once a month.

She has enabled the church to walk forward in our times. Now is the time to
walk forward without her and of course it is possible that we might have falls —
but the scrapes need not be serious. We can continue to be open to new
initiatives in the villages and develop new skills as a community over and above
the bountiful skills that are already at work.

In more than one passage of the gospels we read that Jesus sent out His
disciples. They were sent out in twos, they did not do it alone. Many amazing
and wonderful things happened even though Jesus was not physically present.
In Matthew’s gospel (Chapter 10: 17) we read that the seventy (in that case)
returned with Joy, saying “Lord, even the demons are subject to us in your
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Church Reflection, News & Events

name”. The disciples worked without their Lord, but they were not without the
Lord, and wonderful things happened. We like the disciples have the Lord ever
with us, and we can like them go out in confidence, act out what we are called
to, and discover and see many wonderful things. So let us rejoice that we have
an ever-present saviour — and step out in hope like toddlers.

Michael Harrison
Hardington Vale Reader

News From St Lawrence

A lot of people are involved in the smooth running of the church, and we are
very grateful to our army of volunteers: organists, flower arrangers, cleaners,
bell ringers whose efforts are greatly appreciated and without whom the church
would not function in the way it does. If you feel you’d like to volunteer in some
way, then please do contact us to find out more or how we could use your skills!
(Sally 831796).

We hope you are enjoying hearing the bells being rung on a Tuesday evening (as
abackdrop to the clay pigeon shooting in the summer months!), this has become
our regular practise night, and we are delighted so many learners have decided
to have a go at campanology. You may have noticed we are ringing for most
Sunday services too. On Thursday 6% June the bells were also rung to
commemorate the 8oth Anniversary of D Day. This was a national initiative to
have all church bells ringing on that day and we were delighted to be a part of it.

As mentioned in the last edition of the Link we are revamping our fourth Sunday
service at Rode and is now ‘Contemplation and Coffee’. Coffee will be served
from gam with the service beginning around 9.15am and aiming to finish by
10am. The first one on the 26th May was led by Barbara Day and it gave people
time to reflect on a reading or poem, pray and listen to music. It is very much
intended as a quiet time -time to think, pray, and be still in our increasingly busy
lives. So, if you feel you need a bit of space to sit quietly and contemplate then
why not come and try this new service, the next one will be at gam Sun 28t July.

Caroline our rector, left at the end of June and we are very grateful to her for all
her hard work in her 11 years in Hardington Vale. By the time you read this we
hope she will have had a good send off with her final service followed by a bring
and share lunch on the Mead in Norton St Philip on the 30t June. There is a
separate article about ‘what happens next’.

Our service pattern will continue as planned throughout the summer although
there will be no breakfast church in August due to holidays.

Sally Pickett and Geoff Banwell



Church Reflection, News & Events
A New Rector - What next?

After Jo’s departure in April and Caroline’s last service in June, we will no longer
have a resident rector or curate for the parish. What is the next step?

Firstly, Sunday services and prayer meetings will continue to be held at Farleigh
Hungerford, Norton St Philip, Laverton, Rode, Tellisford and Buckland
Dinham. These will be coordinated by Michael Harrison who, as a lay reader,
will not only be undertaking some services himself but also arranging and co-
ordinating other lay readers and recently retired vicars in the locality to provide
all the normal services including marriages, baptisms and funerals.

As to obtaining a new rector the process adopted by the Church of England is
long and tortuous! We wish it could be reduced in length but it is largely out of
our hands. Initially the Archdeacon meets with all the churchwardens and
chapel wardens and explains the legal responsibilities and duties they have
during the period (known as the Vacancy) between the incumbent rector leaving
and the new rector taking up their duties. This is followed by the Bishop meeting
the whole Parochial Parish Council (PCC) who number 22 in total to establish
what the needs of the parish are and what sort of person they are seeking as their
new rector. Because the Bishop has a very busy schedule this meeting is 3
months after the Archdeacon’s. Following the Bishop’s visit the PCC, led by the
churchwardens, compile The Parish Profile. This comprehensive document sets
out a description of the parish, its churches, who we are, what we do, what
qualities we seek in our new rector, as well as our spiritual needs and ambitions.

This document is given to all applicants and enables them to understand what
is on offer and whether they feel they can meet what we need and whether our
needs and aspirations coincide with theirs. A period of five months is allocated
to produce the draft and final versions and we hope to streamline this
requirement to reduce the timetable if possible. Once the Parish profile is
finalized, the Archdeacon places an advertisement in the church press and
diocesan website for a new rector. Initial interviews are then held and from this
a shortlist is drawn up and these candidates invited to visit the parish, view their
accommodation, tour the churches and meet some of the parishioners. Formal
final interviews then follow, and the chosen rector is selected.

As you can gather from the description of the process this all takes time! The
chosen rector needs to then give their parish 3 months’ notice of their intention
to leave. We anticipate the Vacancy period will be approx. 1 year. During this
time, we will be responsible for ensuring the smooth running of the churches in
the parish and will keep you posted with updates on progress on our journey to
seek a new rector. Please contact the church office or one of the churchwardens
if, during this period, you have need of the offices or support of the church.

Mary Morrison, Fergus Stewart; Geoff Banwell & Chris Cloke
The Hardington Vale Parish Wardens
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Church Reflection, News & Events
Frome Deanery News

Following her appointment as Interim Minister for Cam Vale in the Bruton and
Carey Deanery. Revd Caroline Walker will be standing down as Area Dean from
the end of June.

Going forward the role of Area Dean will be shared more amongst the clergy of
the Deanery. Revd Liz Dudley will be involved with new appointments and
parishes in vacancy. Revd Ian Snares will lead the Deanery Mission and
Pastoral Group (DMPG) including driving a Deanery Bid to the National church
for funding of a Deanery Youth, children and family co-ordinator and interns.
The focus of the DMPG has shifted from Pastoral to Missional, now that all the
major Pastoral Reorganisations have been agreed and are being actioned. Ian
and Liz will share who attends the Bishop Staff meetings and both are now on
Diocesan Synod along with Lois Bushell, Elaine Gilbert and Barbara Day.

At the last DMPG meeting the questionnaires on Communication in our
benefices were reviewed and the DMPG is considering the main themes that
came out of these and how to address them going forward. These included: -

» Helping to clarify what the Deanery offers
+ Offering Deanery page/insert to Parish magazines (such as this)

» The developing of Deanery networks for Administrators, Treasurers, PSO,
building work etc - further suggestions welcomed

¢ Knowing who the stakeholders are - so many different people across the
Deanery and so many different needs

« Recognising that it is not just communication needed but also practical acts
of love and service - there are many lonely people

+ Identifying and communicating what is the long-term objective of the
Deanery?

+ Not simply telling people what we are doing but also listening to what people
are asking and needing. Working on websites, Facebook, Instagram,
WhatsApp

Please do contact us if you have further questions about the Deanery or
suggestions about how to improve communications more.

Lois Bushell loisbushelli2@gmail.com

Ian Snares vicar@holytrinityfrome.com

Liz Dudley vicar@christchurch-stmarys-frome.co.uk
Thank you

Cowvoline Walker



Parish News
St Lawrence Church Roof Project — Progress Report

The second phase (North Aisle, Porch and
North Side of the Nave) should be going
ahead in August, subject to any adverse
report on the bats. Once the work starts,
the view of the church from the road will |
be obscured for several weeks. You may
wonder why the shuttering around the
base of the scaffolding has to be so high. It
is all to do with security and is necessary to §
meet the requirements of our insurance
company. In addition, we have to pay for
an alarm to be fitted in case any intruders
appear when the Contractors are offsite.

Meanwhile, the fundraising goes on. The Cream Tea Events organized by Sandy
Wheeler raised over £800. Our thanks go to Sandy and all who helped her with
these two excellent village get-togethers. Rode and District Gardening Club very
kindly donated £300 from their Rode Open Gardens event. Our thanks go to
the Club, all who opened their gardens and those who attended the event. The
“Band in a Barn” committee at Norton St Philip have very kindly donated £250,
so our thanks go to them. Two individuals donated money they received from
the sale of surplus furniture etc., and other donations from individuals have
continued to come in. Thank you to everyone.

At the time of writing the donations from individuals (and one limited company)
living in or connected to the village has just topped £25,000 (£25,033.75 to be
precise). This includes Gift Aid. Readers may recall that one resident pledged
to match donations from other residents up to a total of £25,000 (including Gift
Aid). This has been duly honoured, so the total raised as a result of individual
donations is now in excess of £50,000.

In the light of the money still required, the same resident has agreed to match
further donations from other residents up to a total of £10,000, including Gift
Aid. This generous gesture is obviously wonderful news. In practical terms it
means that a donation of, say, £100.00 becomes £125.00 with Gift Aid and
£250.00 when the matched funding is added.

We are determined to get the work on the church roof completed and, with the
help of everyone in the parish, we will.

Once again, we will be running the tombola (bottle stall) at Rode Park Fest on
the 13t July. All donations of bottles will be gratefully received.

Geoff Bamwell and Sally Pickett



Parish News
Parish Council Thanks to Gill

I have to admit I was very surprised recently to receive a
)f/ & phone call from Peter Travis to invite me to a Rode Parish

3 !&“ Council Meeting and to inform me that his he and his fellow
= y P8/ Parish Councillors and our Parish Clerk had a gift for me!

He went on to explain that they had organised a collection
amongst themselves to thank me for my years as Editor
of The Link. What a lovely surprise it was, totally
unexpected and, as I said to Peter, and to those present
at their June meeting, not necessary but lovely of them
and very much appreciated. I was so grateful that when |
asked I even agreed to pose for a photo - which as anyone
who knows me will confirm is a rare thing!

To Andy, Ann, Hugh, Jim, Jonathan, Mike, Moira, Pat
and Peter.

I (and my feet) are very grateful to you and my new
Birkenstocks will serve to remind me of your generosity
whenever I wear them. Thank you again.

Gl Leonayo

River Walk Passes

It is necessary to have a pass to walk on the
fields down by The Mill towards Scutts bridge.
The field is privately owned by a farmer who
has kindly allowed local villagers walk across it.
Passes are only available to residents from
Rode, Tellisford and Woolverton. Anyone who
wants a pass should now contact Caroline
Williams on 01373 831046.

Caro Smith used to issue passes and act as the local footpaths officer, but she
has now moved away from the village and our thanks go to her for dealing with
the issues of passes and footpaths.

Her role as local footpaths officer for Rode has now been taken on by Cathy and
Nick Taylor and our thanks go out to them for their work in this area.

Hugh Williams
Clerk to Rode Parish Council



Parish News
Laverton News

Gilli Weekes writes:

Thanks to the Friends of Frome Hospital
who kindly supplied the village with the
Defibrillator which is situated in the
Church porch. We now also have an
Emergency Bleed kit in the village. It is
situated on the wall outside the Church
and is easily accessible.

Here’s a photo of what it looks like and
where it is (clue: on the wall outside the
churchyard)

Nature!

We also have more nature news and queries to report (crazy, huh??)

« Jane Benney asks: is anyone missing a black ferret? One on the road near the
church on Monday 10th June in the afternoon, didn’t seem particularly scared
but neither did it come up to me. Not sure what I would have done with it if it
had done so!!

« However, the plot thickens, as sources report that Graham Weekes disputes
Jane’s identification and claims it was a black mink

+ Jill and David Trick have also now shared photos and images of Jake the snake
from their pond - his identification hasn’t been challenged, although the other
pond inhabitants may have something to say about his residency...

« Caroline reported seeing a baby snake but was then trumped by Ellie Rossiter
who calmly announced that she has one or two (!!) that have been living in her
compost bin for the past few years... so Bob Hill wonders if they’re related to
Jake??

Photos of snakes - can we
all agree on a clear family
likeness, please??

Events coming up in the village: Saturday 13t July: A group of musicians
will be giving a short concert in the church at 12 noon. Saturday 20t July: The
annual Garden Fete (see page 27 for more details on both events).

Virgunia Gairoww



Parish News

RPF Lottery Winners -
Playing Field Lottery winners in May 2024 Ku ﬂl
j Field

Drawn by staff & customers in the Cross Keys:

15t - £50.00 .... Mrs. M. Martin, Rode. .
ond - £25.00 .... Lucas Garmston, Rode.

31 - £25.00 .... Mr. & Mrs. Lowe, Rode.

Sunday Roast for two at The Cross Keys, courtesy of Mark & Hannah... Mr. J.
Garmston, Rode.

If you would like a chance to get a slice of this action, remember only 200 tickets
available and a share of £100 & two Sunday roasts, possible all for £1.00 per
ticket!

And remember you are supporting the Playing Field (which needs all the help it
can get right now!) when you buy your ticket.

Tickets on sale at the Post Office, or directly from Jane and I.
Next draw Wednesday 315t of July.

If you would like to do the draw or witness it, then please just turn up at the
Cross Keys on draw night at 8pm.

Keitiv Sharmain
T: 830408
1st Rode Major Scout Group 200 Club f\Of'\
O
The results for the Scouts 200 club for May were: Scouts

1st prize £50 - James Osborne 19 Rode (Scout Group)
2nd prize £25 - John Roberts
Drawn by our local PCSO Officers at Rode Post Office

Thank you

Janet Jupp



Parish News
Ultra Challenge Walk for Alzheimers

My name is Richard Churchyard and
hopefully many of you will know me
from the village.

I have lived in Rode for three years and I
am undertaking a 100km continuous
walk on 6th/7th September. I am walking
from Eastbourne to Arundel on one of
= the country's Ultra challenge walks.

& I am raising money for Alzheimer's as I
did on my previous two long distance
walks. This is a charity that is very dear
to me as my father passed away from
Ay vascular dementia three years ago.

It would be fantastic if you could support me by sponsoring the walk for this
great charity. You can do this either online on justgiving/ravesfromthegrave or
by a donation via my shop in Frome, Raves from the Grave.

I am hopefully going to leave a sponsor form in the Cross Keys and Post Office.
Thank you in advance.

Richawrd Clhurehyourds

Rode Artists Exhibit Their Work in Frome
8 Open Art Trail, 6t to 14t July

Jennifer Douglas has lived in Rode for over 25
@l years, an art teacher and practising printmaker
and ceramic artist. She will be showing new
ceramic works that she makes at her home in Rode, as part of Frome Open Art
Trail, sharing with 3 other talented artists at Venue 5 at Arthaus, Great Elm.

There will also be work from local artists Lynn Baxter, Brian Baxter and Cath
Bloomfield, together offering a super exhibition of paintings, watercolours,
printmaking and ceramics, so well worth a visit, with a lovely garden!

Jan Nesbitt will also be representing our village showing her paintings, prints
and cards inspired from the natural world at Venue 1 in Rode.

Both Venues look forward to seeing you, we are open 6t - 14t July 11am-5pm.
For more details see frome-open-art-trail.co.uk
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Parish Youth News & Events
Hello from Norton St Philip Pre-school

The children had great fun welcoming Emily and her animals from Zoolab into
Pre-school. Emily brought in various animals including a snake, large snail,
tarantula, tree frog and many more for the children to hold and have a look at.

Our role play area has the theme of holidays and the children have enjoyed
camping in the tent and making a bonfire to cook their food on. They have
dressed up in holiday outfits and used their torches to help them see at night.

The children that are going to school in September have been working hard at
drawing a picture of themselves for their reception teachers. They have used a
mirror to look at themselves and then draw what they can see. The results have
been lovely.

At Pre-school we have also started practising for our sports day and the various
races that the children will be taking part in.

Do Strand.

-11 -



Parish Youth News & Events

1' & hY
*i Rode and Norton St. Philip First School -
Federation T

e Petware

The highlight of our Spring term was our year 4 residential trip to ‘Mill on the
Brue. Our year 4 BFG class spent four nights away from their families, learning
new skills, making new friendships, building self-esteem, overcoming
difficulties, and displaying resilience in the face of high walls, cold river water
and rain! We are so proud of our Year fours and the way in which they conducted
themselves at the centre and around others. We are already looking forward to
next year’s trip.

The Summer term is always one of our busiest times of the year. We are busy
preparing for our ‘Big Show, Barbie 2 — Judgement Day’. All the children
have been involved in the singing, dancing, acting, performing, and creating the
artwork and we can’t wait to show case our skills in The Merlin Theatre at the
end of June. Watch this space for budding stars of the future!

We are delighted to share with you that we have had another successful winner
that has gone through to the finals of the ‘Poetry By Heart’ Competition. Out
of 11,000 entries, Maddie in Year three has been selected to preform her poem
on stage at The Globe Theatre in London as one of 10 finalists in her age group.
We can’t wait to take a group of children to London to support Maddie who has
worked so hard on her performance and her success is well deserved.

July also sees us getting ready to welcome our new Gruffalos who will be starting
with us in September. The children begin their transition with a Teddy Bear
Picnic where they will get to meet all their new teachers and classmates. We
can’t wait to have you with us.

One of our biggest fund raisers will take place in July. We are lucky enough to
be involved in Rode Park Fest on July 13th. This will ensure that funds are
topped up so we can keep giving our children inspiring experiences like our Big
Show.

Please come and support us and watch our children singing and dancing to a
few of their showstoppers from Barbie 2 Judgement Day. Tickets still available
at www.ticketsource.co.uk/rodeparkfest

-12 -
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éRode and dNorton
dPresents...

Barbie 2:

Judgement Day...
’/"‘»,
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. Rode Park Fest _
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NOGOG Pt JBarbla in the comer

www.rodeandnortonschoolfederation.co.uk
Or call us on 01373 830523 or 01373 834327.
COME AND IOIN THE ADVENTURE!

Kim Slade

Places
Available

i )
o

Term time only
8:45 - 15:00

2-4 year old's
2 and 3 year funding

Ofited

Good
Provider

TOTS AND TOYS

MUMS, DADS, CARERS AND
GRANDPARENTS...

Are you at home with a baby,
toddler or pre-schooler?
Would you like o meet up with
others for a chat, tea/coffee
and refreshments while the
children play and sing?
EVERY WEDNESDAY MORNING
9.00am - 10.45am
in St Philip and St James church,
Norton St Philip
£2 donation for refreshments
For information, please contact:
Maria Fleming, Playgroup Leader

totsandtoysnsp@gmail.com
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Parish Youth News & Events
FRANS Latest

July is going to be a busy month for FRANS as the school year wraps up with vigour,
our Friday cafes at Norton will be running when the weather is favourable with a
special cafe at Rode Playing Field on Friday 5th July. We’ll be holding this after school
sports day and welcome everyone along to enjoy some hot and cold refreshments with
the athletes of RNSF.

Our annual goodbye will follow on Friday 19th July. We have made plans for sunshine,
dancing, bbq, bar, bouncy castle, games, face painting and more. We will be holding
this at Rode playing field after school, the whole school (including staff) will come
together for an early evening party. It’s not often that the whole school gets together
so it’s a great way for all the children, parents and staff to get to know each other as
they celebrate a year at RNSF. We're hoping the weather will be kind to us as nobody
wants a repeat of last year where (pre-event) the marquee took off on a gust of wind
and nearly landed in Rudge.

These two events bookend the big one though - RODE PARK FEST! The organisers
have very kindly offered FRANS a share of the profits from the event along with other
village charities for which we are extremely grateful. We hope to be there in force to
support so that the big day is one to remember. FRANSband are reforming to play a
little afternoon set and have a fab set list for the occasion. When in the country, go a
bit country! The children of the school will also be performing and helping out on some
stalls, we know they’d appreciate your support in their fundraising efforts. The lineup
for the evening looks incredible and tickets for this can be found online or in the Cross
Keys. Don’t delay and please help order the sunshine. See page 29 for details.

FRANS are also delighted to have supported the school’s Barbilicious BIG SHOW
which was performed at the Merlin Theatre in Frome at the end of June. These are
always spectacular and have parents, carers, guardians, grandparents and great aunty
Murial in tears of laughter and joy. It’s an immense effort (way beyond the call of duty)
from all the staff of RNSF which we all highly appreciate so FRANS are always glad to
be able do their bit in supporting such moments which will stay with the children for
a very, very long time.

All funds made in our up and coming events will go towards funding a new space on
the Norton St. Phillip site which will provide SEN opportunities as well as a staff space.
We are also raising money for something new in the playground at Rode to replace the
current sandpit. 'm sure the children on the school council will have some good ideas
about what this could be. Watch this space.

If you are on instagram please follow us if you’d like see what we’re up to and to hear
more regular updates. You can find us under frans_rode_norton .

If you would like to help towards school fundraising, we welcome any donations at any
time, even direct transfers:

Friends of Rode and Norton Schools By ente
Account number: 31419160 'S fRANS
Sort code: 309875

TRENGS 0F SDPF 2 NORION SOIGOLS
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Parish Youth News & Events
Rode Scout Group

It had been a long time in the planning but finally May 2024 arrived and the
explorers visited the Island of Guernsey.

They enjoyed coasteering, being taken to WW2 bunkers that had been built by
the Germans, a day trip to a smaller Island called Herm, spending time on the
beaches rock pooling and rock climbing and cooking Paella on the beach as the
sun set. Many stories and lots of laughs were enjoyed by all.

Well done explorers, you were amazing.
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Parish Youth News & Events

Summer Reading Challenge

: , - 11in 4 children cannot read well by the age
Summer Reading Challenge2024 | ¢, T}, hugely limits their life choices

and skills. We’re on a mission to change

' Marve"ous this.

The Summer Reading Challenge
encourages children to keep reading
during the summer holidays, ensuring
they are ready for a great start to the new
| term in the autumn.

Children set a reading goal and collect rewards for reading anything they enjoy.
Children can sign up at their local library or online, and it’s FREE to take part.

This year’s Challenge is called Marvellous Makers and it’s all about creativity!
From dance to drawing, junk modelling to music, there’s something for
everyone. This year’s theme has been developed in partnership with a leading
arts charity, Create.

The Challenge starts on Saturday 22 June in Scotland and online, and on
Saturday 6 July in England and Wales.

Who is it for?

The Summer Reading Challenge is aimed at children from 4-11 years old. It
supports this age group and their families by:

e Preparing children to get back to the classroom in the autumn.

e Supporting the move into a new year group or key stage.

e Boosting children’s confidence and self-esteem by supporting
independent reading.

e Providing free access to books and fun family activities during the
summer.

The Summer Reading Challenge is the UK’s biggest reading for pleasure
programme for children and helps get approximately 700,000 children into
libraries each year.

In 2023, 75% of children who took part said they now enjoy reading more.
During the 2023 Challenge, over 14 million books, including eBooks and audio
titles, were read and issued through libraries

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
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Parish Youth News & Events
Freshford United FC Need You! FRESHFORD UTD F.C.

This year we will have a team in every age group from Under 5’s
to Under 16’s (minus Under 13’s unfortunately) plus TWO adult
teams. With the introduction of an Adult Reserves side, it gives
more opportunity for young and older adults to get involved and
playing football.

All youth teams are looking for more players of all ages, abilities, boys and girls.
We do give the option for everyone to test it out and not commit, we can offer a
free tester session for 2 weeks to see how your child gets on before you have to
commit to anything.

We are always looking for coaches, helpers, supporters and committee members
to cover a wide range of roles of which some would only require an hour of your
time a month at the most, so please make contact with Chris on the number
below if you would like to get involved.

If you have a building project happening soon, we are after some rubble but
mainly any soil, at our pitches in Freshford. So, if you want to save the cost on
skip hire, we would be willing to accept these for free. If you want to discuss this
more, please speak to Chris on the number below.

As always, we welcome any support from the village and if you want to keep up
to date with what is happening information is always available on our website
www.freshfordunitedfc.com

Chwris Burleson
Club Manager 07738 741477 cb@dentons.net

Monthly Youth Activity Space RODE WEEKLY
PARENT/CARER &

A monthl tf le school
monthly event for young people schoo TODDLER GROUP

Years 77-11 in NSP church from 7.00 pm to

8.30 pm. Mondays during term
Taking place on the 4th Monday of the time

. . 9.45am — 11.15am
month. Food, games, crafts or just chill. Rode Chapel

For more information, contact me on 07789
838418 or fstewart660@gmail.com or 01373

834611 S m
Fergus Stewairt !'é ‘
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Parish Nature
June in Tellisford Churchyard

A group of us guided by Jean Richardson from Hemington had a good look at
what was growing in the churchyard, bathed in sunshine on 10t June. It was
fascinating to see plants (and an insect) through Jean’s loupe which has a built-
in light and magnifies x15.

Five previously unlisted plants were:-
Early Forget-Me-Not, Meadow Buttercup, Twayblade, Great Willowherb, and a
Walnut sapling

The Early Forget-Me-Not was tiny, Meadow Buttercup joins Bulbous and
Creeping as the third buttercup identified, and the Walnut sapling will have to
be removed.

The great excitement was Twayblade, our first orchid, which the book describes
thus:
“Often difficult to spot [its flower was green] but
probably the commonest European orchid.”

But not common for us, and it required a good photo.

The running total of plants identified so far has reached 98. We will have
another look around the churchyard in July (date not yet decided), so if you
would like to join us, please contact me on 01373 830 322.

Raciel Felloen
All Saints Tellisford Fabric Committee
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Parish Groups
Rode Over 60’s

Trip to Swanage, Wednesday 12th June

After a cold and dismal start to June, the club was hoping for a dry day at least
for the trip to Swanage! Discussion about taking raincoats, umbrellas, warm
fleeces occupied members in the days running up to the actual trip. They were
rewarded with a pleasant day and enjoyed the trip without needing umbrellas!

On the way they stopped for coffee in Shaftesbury. A very pretty town with
interesting independent shops. Gold Hill of course famous for the Hovis TV
advert. The views across the countryside from Park Walk at the back of
Shaftsbury’s Warminster Memorial Hospital are well worth seeing.

They journeyed onward to Swanage, which is situated on the Isle of Purbeck, the
Jurassic coast.

The Victorian pier at one end of the
beach has many commemorative
brass plaques on the walkway,
dedicated to people who have loved
Swanage as visitors and locals
alike.

On arrival members set off to find
somewhere for lunch and wander
along the sea front. Another
enjoyable day out! The raffle was
drawn before setting off home.

Our next meeting is the last trip for this summer - Weymouth on Wednesday
1oth July.

If anyone would like to join us you are most welcome. Ring Tom Ryan on 07414
497946 to book a seat. Members £20, non-members/visitors £22.

The following members have birthdays in July, we wish them all a very Happy
Birthday:

Mr. K. Bertenshaw - 1st. Mrs. J. Carter - 8th. Mrs. A. Rudman - 21st. Mrs. Shirley
Livingstone - 22nd. Mrs. Mary Brooksbanks - 22nd. Mrs. Jenny Sandilands -
24th.

Goil Stintone
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Parish Groups
Rode and District Gardening Club

June was a very busy month for the club as on Sunday the
oth it was Rode Open Gardens. Several members of the group &
agreed to open their gardens together with other Rode
residents. Despite earlier concerns that there might not be
sufficient, fifteen people volunteered to open their gardens,
plus the allotments and the Chapel quiet garden. Members
also grew a lot of plants for sale; many different varieties of
annuals and perennials, a good selection of vegetable plants
and even a few house plants. A busy successful day meant we were able to raise
£600 to split between the Beavers Scouts and St Lawrence Church. Plant sales
generated over £300 for the club while refreshment sales raised £400 for The
Chapel.

Jean Hornsey’s Garden was the visitor’s favourite. Congratulations to sisters
Sophia and Sienna who won the children's miniature garden competition with
their shared fairy garden and thank you to all the children who entered.

On the Monday evening members of the Club and guests went to Milton Lodge,
Wells to a lovely house overlooking both the cathedral and Glastonbury Torr.
) We were met by the owner, David Tudway Quilter. The
house was acquired in 1861 by his grandfather, but it was in
8 the first ten years of the twentieth century that the garden
ooy was developed. When the current owner’s parents inherited
- the house and land in 1962 the garden required a lot of work
S to bring it back to its former glory. Paths were cleared, lawns
reseeded, and the yew hedging cut and reshaped. After admiring the view and
hearing a little of the history of the garden we were guided round by the
gardener, who was very knowledgeable about the plants, including the wide
variety of trees planted over the last 100 years. It was a beautiful place to explore
on a lovely summer’s evening. Refreshments at the end, including cake added
to our enjoyment. This Grade 1 garden is open every week on Tuesdays,
Wednesday and Sundays, afternoons 2-5 pm till the end of September.

We are back in Wells for our next visit on 8t July. This is an afternoon visit. We
will meet at 2:30 pm at Wellfield Barn. Please let the club know you intend to
be there by phoning Averil 830686 or by email rodeanddistrictgardeningclub
@outlook.org. Guests are welcome to join us too but do advise us as it is really
difficult to work out who is there as we start our visit and calculate how much
we need to pay the owner. There are just a few places available on our whole day
coach trip to Wisley on gth September. Villagers are welcome to join this trip. It
costs £20 for members and £25 for visitors. Book your place by contacting
Averil or use the website.

Shavrmain Flindall
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Parish Groups
Rode Walking Group (2nd Thursday in the Month)

The walk in June was led by Jane and
Martin Long who took us from The
Lighthouse in Tytherington, across fields
past Marston House and Marston Bigot &
Church to follow lanes almost to Trudoxhill Fi8
and then back to Tytherington across more
fields. An interesting walk which was
enjoyed by all.

Next month, on Thursday 11 July, we will be
walking from Beckington to Lullington and
back. Meet outside The Woolpack at 10 am
and we will return there for -coffee
afterwards.

Please contact me for further details if you would like to join this group.

Liz Dy
elizabethdinnis49 @gmail.com
07788656337

Rode Craft Club

We each bring along whatever we are working on, share ideas
and skills and enjoy each other’s company over a cuppa and
biscuits.

Weekly on Thursday afternoons, 2-4 pm at Rode Chapel.
There is no need to book or to commit to coming every week.

A '\\\ \i, 1

We have knitters, embroiderers, crocheters, card makers, leather workers and
cross stitchers. The list goes on! All abilities too. We all help each other.

Val Povker

Other Groups News Welcome ....

News and information about other clubs and groups in the parish are always
welcome.
Please contact me:- candn8oo@btinternet.com

Coting Taylor
Editor
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Parish Volunteering

w.

Do something amazing

Volunteer
with Somerset Libraries

¢ Do you love books?

e Enjoy being with people?

¢ Have time to choose and deliver
books to readers who cannot
access the library?

Being a Home Library Service volunteer, you could help bring the
library to people at home.

10}
T4 For more information phone 07814 079 831
.. Or visit www.volunteering.somerset.gov.uk

www.somersetlibraries.co.uk/health
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Parish Food & Drink

Somerse
#CFood

Calling adventurous cooks of Rode Village!

We sell foodie ingredients sourced from all over the world and write
recipes to inspire you to cook new dishes at home. Head to our website
and check us out! Ben & Alice xx

P Warehouse shop at Church Farm, Rode BA1l 6AA - just off
: the A361 - we share a building with MasterChef Winner
Ping Coombes and the Fussel’s Rapeseed 0il team
We are open on Mon-Fri 8am - 5pm. Come and say hello!

Q Order online. FREE Same-day Local Delivery in our ZERO
emission van Min order £20

@ We also run small-group foodie cooking workshops! m

wsomersetfoodie.com — #5%

% gv.:glne;lnes 5 g:.ng::'nsasams G | V l N O

o 30.Fortified Wines o Tastings & Tapas GIN & WINE

R18 Marshall Way, Commerce Park, Frome, BA11 2FE ﬁ
Follow directions from the Budgens roundabout.
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Parish Food & Drink

* COLD PRESSED RAPESEED OIL FROM SOMERSET
k - 'q Original & Flavoured Oils
" Dressings * Mayonnaises

‘ Vinaigrettes * Dipping Oils
o

o

SCAN TO

WWW. fussels co.uk
or call 01373 831286

L taste
VS " e w /

Trustpilot
ok ok ok ok

THE MILL=
T CttSde

I

Explore our new fairy garden for
children to run around and enjoy  +

theraselves! \

Tek 01373 673 112
Email
info@TheMillAtRode.com
\Website:
www.TheMillAtRode.com
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Parish Food & Drink

CHATLEY FARM BROWNIES

NEAR BATH

Lovingly handmade on the farm FREE Gift Wrapping & Gift card
9 Delicious flavours Gluten free options
Delivered by Royal Mail Local Collection from Norton St Philip
OUR MULTI BUY OFFERS
£8.50 £8.00 £7.50
For 1 pack each for 2 or 3 each for 4 or
packs more packs

Follow us on facebook! www.facebook.com/ChatleyFarmBath
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Parish Food & Drink

RODE GENERALSTORE, | Open Monday = Salurday
CAFE & POST OFFICE 32a High Street, Rode BA11 6PA

" More than just stamps 01373 830321

USUAL OPENING HOURS

Monday 9.00 - 17.00
Tuesday 9.00 - 17.00
Wednesday 9.00 -13.00
Thursday 9.00 - 17.00
Friday 9.00 - 17.00
Saturday 9.00 - 13.00

We look forward to welcoming you to our modern shop and café to enjoy

a warm welcome, home cooked food and buy local produce and goods

PARISH RECIPE

Do you have a favourite recipe that you’d like to share with our
readers?

If you do, please send it in...

You’ll receive a bottle of Fussels’ Rape Seed Oil
courtesy of Fussels’ Fine Foods for your trouble!

If you have a photograph of the finished dish, fussels
please do forward a copy of that too. 1 }

Email: thelink@rodevillage.com
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Forthcoming Parish Events

Called to be Saints West Gallery Quire

Will be singing as part of their Summer Tour on

Saturday 13t July 2024

11.00 — 11.30  at St Philip & James
Norton St Philip

12.00 — 12.30 at St Mary’s Laverton
2.30-3.00 at Holcombe Old Church

3.30 -4.00 at St Peter & St Paul
Kilmersdon

Do come along to one of these Churches and listen to the sort of
music that was sung in Country Parish Churches from the early
18% century to the mid 19" century

essrzsszzzszisszrasszszsszssssasssizasssasssssssssssissiisssizsssiasiiissizszzssizsssizssizzzaio

GARDEN FETE
SOMERSET MOBILE | |
LIBRARY SATURDAY
Rode - High Street 20 JULY
BA11 6PB %;O G5E — EEES g\‘
11.15am - 11.45am || S= 5P v amor ’
2024 Dates: . ST MARY'S CHURCH
19t July,
e | AWVERTON
13th September | PLANTS. PRODUCE & BRIC-A-BRAC |
:: ENTRANCE £ KS ::
BRING
& BUY ot RAFFLE



Forthcoming Parish Events

THE LUNCHTIME CONCERT

Thrilling, thoughtful traditional music from three
composers and dynamic instrumentalists.

Thursday 11 July 12.30 for 1pm

el e e
/%yet-m-/mt &zfe )

BA2 7LY
When? Third Monday of every month 2.30-4 PM
Where? St Philip and St James Church, NSP

Come and enjoy a cuppa and friendly people to
chat with. We have a great café team,

\%)) all Dementia Friends, who are looking

forward to meeting you!
L =" ALL ARE WELCOME!

For more information admin@hardingtonvale.org.uk 01373 834488
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Bradford on Avon Bowls Club

A

Friday Evening Roll-ups from
5.45-9.00pm

Everyone welcome
Free tuition and equipment provided
The bar is open! Snacks available!

Just roll up and have fun

For more information contact Derrick 01225 863066-

bowlsclub.org.uk-facebook.com/

saeiy
bradfor

BradfordonAvon. Bowls22

FROME
NEIGHBOURHOOD
POLICING TEAM

‘Come and Meet us’ event
at Rode Post Office

Saturday 6th July 10am-
12pm

Louise Perry &

Will Mortimer
Police Community Support

Officers (PCSO)




Forthcoming Parish Events

Saturday 13th July 2024
s COMEDY
Jarred Christmas

LIVE MUSIC

Johh ‘k
Baker “iy’

SWEET MACHINE
(e CChotichments
———R R

FREE DAYTIME EVENT followed
by TICKET ONLY EVENING EVENT

contact: RodeParkFesti@gmail.com

®~0

S Free entry daytime event | om-5pm
Entertainment « BBQ + Bars + Tug of war * Fete games * Stalls
Ducking stool = Tractor rides « Races * Clay shoot * Cakes
Plate smashing * Local talent = Tea & coffee « Competitions
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This is our 10th anniversary festival and we want to make this an extra special
birthday celebration of childhood.

Highlights from previous years include zip wires across the river, fantastic
sounds from Frome Street Bandits, Frome Samba and Rocktapus; amazing
theatre from Little Bulb, Noisy Oyster, Jellyfish Theatre and Open Storytellers;
activities with The Pod and Shared Earth Learning.

We've had a giant turtle, music-recording in a professional studio, green screen
and special FX filming, a sensory tent, face-painting, den-building, BMX bikes,
free make-your-own wrap stall, creative art and crafts areas, model-making
workshops from Aardman and of course the Frome Dragon!
We design and deliver this fabulous event together with local young people - so
they learn event-organising and publicity skills, and, with your support, local
young people can also run workshops at the event, to deliver something we can
all be proud of.

The festival is open to all and we make it as accessible as possible so that
everyone can attend. We've previously included accessible dance from Flamingo
Chicks, wheelchair basketball from Nova Sports and Coaching, and theatre
performances with signing. We've had an adapted harness on the zip wire so
everyone can have the chance to fly over the river! With support workers
available during the day, fast passes for children with additional needs and easy
to read signage, the event offers something rarely accessible to the whole
community. Without your support they might miss out on this valuable
opportunity.

Tickets are required for entry - they are FREE - donations
are optional for those who can afford it.

Order x1 ticket for each person attending; make just one donation of between
£5 and £500 per family*

Please take a moment to donate to support our charity and make this year's
Frome Children's Festival the best yet. Thank you

https://www.purpleelephant.org.uk/childrens-festival/
*donation amounts are NOT shown publicly.
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Noticeboard

The Swallows
The- The charity started in 2011 to offer support both locally
Swallows and nationally to those who have been diagnosed with

oo differing forms of Head and Neck Cancer, and now has
local support groups across the UK meeting once a
month with both patients and caregivers.

The name was chosen due to many patients suffering with swallowing during
and following treatment. Based in Blackpool but reaching all over the UK the
charity offers 24/7support to both patients and caregivers and seeks to advise
on locating suitable literature, information and other resources designed to help
those who are suffering or recovering from their diagnosis and treatments.
Group support team leaders are existing or former patients and or caregivers
who have first-hand experience and can understand the issues members are
experiencing, using this knowledge they look to support those new to the group
meetings & discussions by careful listening and responding accordingly.

The local group meets at the Beckington Memorial Hall every 2nd Wednesday
in the month from 17.00 — 19.00hrs. More information or to become involved
contact info@the swallows.org.uk.

NEED ALIFT?

COMMUNITY
DRIVERS FROME

GETTING YOU THERE
Finding it difficult to get transport in and around
Frome? Need to get to a medical appointment,
visit a loved one or do some shopping?
If you live in a BA11 postcode we can help.

Frome and beyond (e.g. Bath, Bristol, Shepton
and Taunton).

There is an admin fee of £5 per journey plus a
charge of 80p per mile. The charge is reduced to
40p per mile if you have a valid bus pass.
Contact us today: 07596 591391




Noticeboard
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01373 83259 U LOCAY independend Acres Supply
www.acressupply.com FAVAEN AN ALt e Corsley
Info@acressupply.com wen lavy o week BA12 7PP

Just Add Water

Bathroom~Kitchen~Renovation
Alex Payne
Qualified Plumbing Professional with over 20 years of experience.

Phone: 07713481234

Email: jawplumbingservices@outlook.com
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Noticeboard

Advertising Feature

Quality care in Frome you can trust

When a family is thinking about care for a loved one, they want the
best - they want to know that the care home they choose will put
their loved one's safety, happiness and wellbeing first.

Rossetti House is managed by award-winning
provider Care UK - one of the UK's most highly
successful care home operators® with over

40 years' experience of delivering high quality
care toolder people.

Living at Rossetti House is all about quality of
life. Every colleague in the home is passionate
about enabling residents to enjoy a fulfilling
lifestyle, tailored around their unique needs
and preferences. The lifestyle team organises
ahuge variety of group and one-to-one
activities, with plenty going on each day.

With the extra support that our care home
offers, new residents are often surprised at
what they can do, whether that's being able
to continue with an activity they've enjoyed
inthe past, or even discovering new hobbies
with our daily activities.

The purpose-built home is designed for
enjoying a luxury lifestyle, with en-suite
rooms and facilities including a cinema,

café, hair and beauty salon, and comfortable
lounges and dining rooms.

The home also boasts stunning gardens
with wheelchair friendly pathways - the
perfect place to spend some time when the
weather allows.

Whether your loved one enjoys a quiet cup of
teain bed before starting the day, loves going

*Asrated bythe Care Quality Commissionin England and the Care Inspectorate in Scotland

for strollsin the landscaped grounds,

or enjoys a chat over a glass of wine, the
team at Rossetti House will spend time
to enable themto continue living life the
way they want to.

Join us for our next event

The Big Care Uk
Sports Day

Friday 26th July, 2pm - 4pm
We're welcoming the local community

to join us for fun and games at our
Olympics-themed open day.

Contact us to RSVP.

Rossetti House care home
Welshmill Lane, Frome BA11 2AA
01373 610 232
careuk.com/rossetti-house
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Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Minutes of Meeting of Rode Parish Council
Held in Rode Memorial Hall
on Monday 374 June at 7.30 pm

UNCONFIRMED

Present:
Cllr Mike Salmon (MS) — Chair, Cllr Ann Edney (AE), Cllr Jonathan Bowler (JB),
Cllr Moira Punt (MP), CllIr Peter Travis (PT) and Cllr Pat Restorick (PR).

In attendance: Hugh Williams — Clerk, Cllr Adam Boyden (County Councillor)
and 2 Parishioners.

1. Parishioners Participation: A request was made to fly the flag on June 6t
(D-Day anniversary) and this was unanimously approved. The other issue raised
was Autospeedwatch and it was agreed to move this up the agenda.

2. Apologies for absence: Cllr J McAuliffe, ClIr A Pickett and Cllr D Denton
(County Councillor)

3. Approval of the minutes: The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held
on 13th May were approved.

4. Declarations of interest: None.

5. Highways issues:
Autospeedwatch and SID: JB reported he had contacted Ashley Reay

regarding what action could be taken with the data already gathered. It appeared
little could be done but the statistical data could be sent to the Speed
Enforcement Unit (SEU) for them to consider action. It was noted that in the
past repeat offenders (from data gathered via the SID) were sent a letter, but this
was not being done with data from the Autospeedwatch. Maybe due to too much
data? Somerset PCC would be contacted to ask why the data is not being acted
on.

John Flindall (JF) reported that the worst offender (12 repeats over speed limit)
was a car with hire plates and the PC agreed that JF should pass this data onto
the Somerset Hire organisation, although it was not clear if this was a Somerset
hire plate. He also proposed that for a month the Autospeedwatch device be
deactivated and the SID unit put in the same place on Bradford Road to collect
comparable data. This would indicate whether a speed waring figure had any
effect on speeding. This was agreed.
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Parish Council Meeting Minutes

It was also agreed that JB would contact Autospeedwatch for information on the
trial conducted by Gloucestershire Police.

6. Actions from previous meeting:
i. The Bell: The reply from the Somerset Planning Enforcement had not

been encouraging saying that although there had been deterioration in the
building it was not bad enough for action. Suggestion to contact the
Conservation Officer was made, but the officer had left Somerset. Discussion
followed as what to do and it was thought approach from the Parish Council (PC)
would not be of use as Somerset had failed to get any action. Cllr Adam Boyden
agreed to try and make an approach to the owners.

ii. The Mill: It was reported that Cllr A Pickett had discussed the licence with
Grant Slade and was to go back to Phil Wake to seek clarification. He was also to
speak with the manager of The Mill.

iili. Rode Park Fest: It was agreed to make a donation of £500 to the event
in July.

iv. Bus shelter at The Bell: This had become very overgrown but
inspection revealed that the roof could be made of asbestos and it should not be
disturbed. The cost to check this would be around £185 and to remove, if
asbestos, around £500. There could be markings on the roof and these would be
checked to see if they indicated asbestos or not. It was agreed something needed
to be done as this was a PC asset.

7. County Councillor’s report:

Cllr Dawn Denton had reported that she was to speak to Sara Davis regarding
the speed limit on the A361 by the Church Farm exit to see if it could be lowered.
Unfortunately, the Conservation Officer had left Somerset but she would chase
about extending the Rode Conservation area. Phosphate mitigation — Somerset
had issued a call for sites, it was unclear if this would impact on this area*. Cllr
Boyden reported that there had been a large number of redundancies at
Somerset and more were expected to try and save money. He added that he
would be speaking to Somerset Planning regarding the recent issue raised by the
Monkley Lane residents in connection with the solar farm application.

[*Clerk’s Note: Somerset’s call for sites through the phosphate mitigation
scheme applies to developments in the River Parrett, River Brue and River Tone
catchment areas. Developers have to demonstrate nutrient neutrality and
biodiversity net gain and this can be done by purchasing ‘off site’ nutrient credits
(phosphate: P-Credits). To get a P-Credit a landowner has to manage the land in
a different way to possibly increase: field margins, deliver buffer strips,
strengthen ecological networks, reduce arable or grazing use and maybe increase
tree planting or wetland creation. This can occur anywhere in Somerset — but it
would not involve housing development outside the area only improve ecological
criteria in that area used to gain the P-Credit.]
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Parish Council Meeting Minutes

8. Planning:

i) New applications:

2024/0871/HSE: Proposed single storey side extension — Barton Gate, 1A
Lower Street. There was concern that the extension might obscure exit onto
Lower Street. Also, the Barton sign needed to be put up after work was
completed.

ii) Somerset decisions:

None.

iii) Other

2023/2183/FUL: Application for photovoltaic (solar farm) on land south and
east of Rode. No contact had been made with Low Carbon. It was noted that
there had been some problems between residents on Monkley Lane and Rode
Farm (see also 77 above). It was expected some changes could be made by Low
Carbon.

9. Footpaths:
i)  Path13/1: There would be a cost to reroute this path and Cllr Denton was

to ask Somerset if it would meet this cost as it was a safety issue. The path was
not widely used and it was agreed to wait for a decision from Somerset regarding
cost funding.

ii) Church Farm path: It was agreed that this should be made a public
footpath and not just a permissive path to give it greater legal protection.
However, as a permissive path it was apparently protected in law through the
S106. It was noted that the path was becoming overgrown and questions were
raised whether the Church Farm Management Company had been formed and
did it cover the upkeep of this path. This would be investigated by Cllr Boyden.

10. Neighbourhood Plan: It was reported that the brief had been approved
by the PC and this would be taken to Context Planning next week.

11. Buses: There was a need to encourage use and PT reported that stickers for
residents to display had been prepared as First still needed greater use through
Rode. There was disappointment that no buses were coming through Rode this
week due to road works and the PC was concerned over the large number of road
closures in Rode with little co-ordination to reduce the number of closures.

12. New village hall: The meeting last week had progressed the plan and it
should be submitted as a Pre-planning application to Somerset Planning in the
near future. The cost (£2,000) of the Pre-planning review was being met by the
Memorial Hall. This Pre-planning review would look at size, height and access
to determine whether there were any major issues to prevent it going forward as
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Parish Council Meeting Minutes

a planning application. The use of the current Memorial Hall site for planning
would also be assessed.

There was still a lot to do, fund raising would require professional help and a
project manager would be needed. There was a need to set up a Charitable
Incorporated Organisation (CIO) for those involved in this project and the
meeting agreed to fund the legal costs up to £1,000 to form this.

13. Financial matters:
i)  Internal audit: This had been completed and the Clerk would submit the

AGAR.

ii) Payments: The following payments were agreed:
Rode Park Fest Ltd £500.00
S Whitehead (path clearance) £120.00
J H Jones (grass cutting) £809.99
A Aked (audit) £50.00
Clerk Salary £266.11
HMRC PAYE £64.60
P Travis (bus promotion) £240.00

14. Any other business:

a) Hoedowns: It was agreed Clive Harrington would be approached to carry
out a street sweep and to ascertain his costs. Village projects would also be
evaluated for Hoedowns.

b) Fingerpost: The Clerk was asked to get costings for repairing or replacing
the broken finger on Straight Lane.

c¢) Laurel on The Mead: It was reported that a laurel hedge was growing
across the pavement, this would be investigated.

15. Date of next meeting:
The next meeting would be held in the Committee Room at the Memorial Hall

on: Monday 8t July at 7.30pm.

The meeting closed at 9.45pm.

Website: rodevillage.com/parish-council
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Virginia Garaux Garden Design _ 5 : '
www.virginiagarauxgardendesign.co.uk S -

Professional = Respectful « Discreet
Does your garden feel a bit of a muddle and overwhelm you? Fully Insured & iIJ,BS certified

Maybe it just needs a little bit of TLC?

Let me be your gardening fairy godmother
and help you enjoy your garden again
with my designer skils,
an injection of planting know-how
and a fresh pair of eyes

Whether you just want a one-off consultation

or a total re-design, I'd love to help! ms
07776 138691 or 01373 830071

virginia garaux@gmail.com | 17950 825767 declutteringbynifgle @gmail.com
Instagram @ggaraux

IBj} BEWLEY

Funeral Directors Limited
Our family are here for your family
Award winning family funeral directors serving Trowbridge & Surrounding areas for over
50 years. Our friendly staff are here to help you and your family with all necessary
support and guidance providing Simple or Traditional and Bespoke Funerals.
Thinking of planning ahead? Ask for details about our Golden Charter Funeral Plans

FOR 24HR SERVICE PLEASE CALL 01225 353525
MANVERS STREET, TROWBRIDGE BA148EH

Golden Charter *

Funeral Plan:
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LEOZAMP & CO

1, LANGHAM PLACE, RODE.
01373 830233

For those minor electrical jobs like broken switches or sockets,
central heating problems, new light fittings, loss of power etc.

Temporary lighting for functions or events
and even emergencies. Also Public Address.

Sorry, | can no longer carry out the bigger installations

For domestic appliance repairs call: Domesticare 01373 467351

Hi-Fi not Working?
Record Player
Skipping? Can No
Longer Play Your
Cassette?

Contact Martin in Norton St
Philip who's been repairing
audio equipment and Hi-Fi
full time for over 40 years.
Free local collection
and a free estimate

Martin Moss
07831 836615
info@mapleaudio.co.uk
| also buy old and
unwanted Hi-Fi etc

PROPERTY & BUILDING
MAINTENANCE

M Stock
01373 672090
or 07801 355384

| can give you a free estimate &
| have over 30 years experience

Painting inside & out
and general decorating

Path laying, wall & patio building
Brick & Stonework
Re-pointing work
Roofing
Fencing: Chain link, wooden or panel
Garden Maintenance
£5 million public liability insurance
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YOUR LOCAL FRIENDLY GARAGE

OUR SERVICES TRUST GENERATIONS
OF EXPERTISE

&

il Our family-run garage has been
serving the community with

—|| SERVICING unparalleled car repair and
servicing for over six decades

= securing the trust of generations

Ci/@ DlaokesllEs of customers who rely on us for
their vehicle needs.

(@) REPAIRS
From routine maintenance to

% MAINTENANCE complex repairs and diagnostics,
we offer a full spectrum of

%3 RECOVERY AVAILABLE services to meet your needs, and
can cater for all major

REPLACEMENT TYRES manufacturers.

&7 & WHEEL ALIGNMENT

OPENING TIMES

MONDAY TO FRIDAY:
FREE local collection, and 8 am - 5.30 pm
return delivery of your
vehicle can be arranged. WE ARE CLOSED ON WEEKENDS &
Please ask when booking. PUBLIC HOLIDAYS.

Bath Road, Beckington, Frome,

Somerset, BAIl 6SW CALL NOW

Email: 01373 830238

hello@beckingtonmotors.co.uk
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Sharon’s Foot Clinic v
" »
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S.A.C Dip FHPT S.A.C Dip FHPP
Fully Insured and Highly Trained

For The Professional Treatment Of:
Corns ® Callus » Cracked Heels ® Athletes Foot
Fungal Infections ® Thickened Nails ® In growing Nails

Diabetic Foot Care ® Verrucas ® Nail Cutting ® Nail Reconstruction

Contact Sharon on 01373 836734 or 07728 200402

Clinic Appointments at 12 Sunny Hill Nunney BA11 4ND

Home Visits also Available.

) Downlands Tree Surgery

Expert Tree Care

e Skilled Pruning e Qualified & Insured

e Precision Tree Removal e Scrub Clearance
e Tree Stump Removal e Immaculate Clear Up

For tree advice and a prompt quotation
Telephone Jon Burgess

01985 841057
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Do you need a
Plumb_er? call

PAUL ANTE
PLUMBING

07890 366832
01373 467427

Professional, Reliable, Friendly & Local
paulantellplumbing@talktalk.net

www.paulantellplumbing.co.uk

v
WASHED UP CROCKS
T(pldtt b

Whether your event is a large wedding or, an
intimate dinner party for two we can provide the
Cutlery, Crockery and Glassware, and we even do
the washing up!

Vintage Crockery
and Linen hire
also available.

We would love to
hear from you,
call Karen on
07725 095877

www.washedupcrocks.co.uk

info@washedupcrocks.co.uk

New for 2023! Bar Hire now available with our
sister company Brew & Tipple
www.brewandtipple.co.uk

Thinking about a project!

An Architect with over 20 years’ experience and a genuine
love of historic buildings and coffee, | would be happy to
meet and discuss your plans and ideas.

For a free initial chat please contact:

Anna Hammond BA DipArch MSc ARB 7

e: annahammond@ymail.com
t: 01373 834439

m: 0772 941 1360

v




‘%lizabeth Snell & Family

Covering Trowbridge, Westbury, and all the villages in between
Traditional and Alternative Funerals
Home arrangements by appointment
Cote House, 51 Timbrell Street, Trowbridge, BA14 8PN Telephone 01225 775259
16 Warminster Road, Westbury, BA13 3PB Telephone 01373 864944

www.elizabethsnell.co.uk info@elizabethsnell.co.uk

BECKINGTON PHYSIOTHERAPY PRACTICE
Shawford Farm (A36), Beckington BA11 6SQ

Keep active with Physiotherapy
Lesley Fussell MCSP, SRP, AACP

With over 30 years of experience specialising in treatment of
muscle and joint problems including:

Back and neck pain — Work and posture related disorders —
Sports injuries — Arthritic conditions —
Joint & muscle problems following accidents and surgery.

Home visits can be arranged.
Telephone: 01373 831483
Email: Ifussellphysio@gmail.com
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Local Electrician & Plumber

Aspect Property
Maintenance 0

Available 24 Hours A Day I I

Visit Our Website For A FREE Quotation &

Mechanical
Electrical
Plumbing
Heating

www.aspectpropertymaintenance.co.uk

Info@aspectpropertymaintenance.co.uk
Emergency Call Out 07741439022
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Tel: 01373 462224

Tel: 01373461511

Nashblend Limited trading as:

West Country Tiling Company

Pitched Roofing, Lead Work, Timber Treatment.
Conservation work is our speciality.

S.A. M. SCAFFOLD

Safety and Maintenance Scaffold,
We can meet all your scaffold requirements.

SEYMOURS COURT
Bed & Breakfast and
Wedding Reception
Venue in Beckington

A marquee venue for
your special day
or stay with us in our
luxury accommodation

Contact:
01373 830466
or 07712 580586

info@ seymourscourt.co.uk
www.seymourscourt.co.uk
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Village
Window
Valet

Are you looking for a
g

Call Adan for a
fast & relidble quote
@ 01373 830877

& 07801151207
k¢ dumbcara@hotmail.com

Adam Fligiel, 2 Green Park, Church Lane, Rode, Nr Bath Somerset

WINDOW, CONSERVATORY, FASCIA
& GUTTER CLEANING SERVICES

DERAT

i
¥,
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Brian Brewer

Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning Specialist 20
Carpets

Rugs

Sofa's

Mattresses /
Commercial & Domestic
Spot Cleaning

Stain Removal

Stain Protection 26 Grove Mead, Frome, Somerset BA11 4BU
Flea Treatments Tel: 01373 300642 | Mobile: 07866 433365
Fully Insured Email; brewer.brewer54@gmail.com

RSB Have you
é Y considered

advertlsmg in CARPENTER AND JOINER
. Martin Hale
The Link?

If you are already one of our advertisers may Professional Carpentry Services
we take this opportunity to thank you for your Custom Made Joinery
help and support in funding our parish All Interior & exterior work
magazing

. Renovation & Maintenance
If your business does not advertise in The Link Period properties a pleasure
why not?
The Link is a really economic advertising option City & Guilds Qualified

and a great way of reaching the residents of
Hardington Vale

Quality service,.free estimates

For more information on costs and advertising
options please call Gill on 01373 831072

or email gillhlleonard@aol.com North Bradle
01225 76249
We look forward to hearing from you.... Mobile: 07768 838757

Email: Martin.hale27 @gmail.com
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Art Classes in Rode at Jan's Kitchen Table
— tuition for catching the imagination

At Jan’s Kitchen Table the tailor-made tuition is all
about you, your individuality, discovering your
imagination and having fun

Be inspired to paint, draw and illustrate with
professional artist and illustrator Jan Nesbitt
(BA Hons in Fine Art and a wealth of experience!)

Mondays and Tuesdays 10am to 1pm
Thursday evenings 7pm to 9pm
Tel: 01373 830941 Email: jan@jannesbittartwork.com
www.jannesbittartwork.com

Loose covers and curtains
House
proud

of Rode

Individually made to

your own specification.

Home Improvements

Alterations and renovations For all those jobs that make a house a
home
Free estimates *Carpentry, cabinet making, shelving,
wooden flooring
Sue Hocking * Furniture Restoration

Interior/ Exterior Decorating
*Bathrooms & Kitchens

07748780985 «Gardens - patios & decking
*General Maintenance & DIY

01225 865706 Contact David Griffiths
Mobile 07732 280940
sue.hocking@talktalk.net Home 01373 830366
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EXPERIENCED
LOCAL

HANDYMAN
NO JOB TOO SMALL

SHELVING, SHUTTERS,
FLOORING, WINDOWS
AND DOORS REPAIRED OR
PURPOSE MADE. FLAT
PACKS ASSEMBLED.

Call Peter Stratford on
01373 831260 or
07870 453597

Woodland Carpentry

* Fitted Kitchens

* Worktops
Bedroom Furniture

* Stud Partitions

* Door Linings
Doors Hung

* Skirting Boards

And much more, just ask
Call Kevin Page

On
07944 109397

THOMAS & ELLIS

Chartered Certified Accountants

A local family practice helping businesses
and individuals for over 30 years

Contact Jo Ellis on:
01225 862259 or joanna@thomasandellis.co.uk

www.thomasandellis.co.uk




Need help keeping up with today’s digital world ?

Fed up with feeling frustrated, baffled or confused ?

. keeping e-safe

P —— o ping - Get confident and cgmpetent
pecple and their tech gadgets at using your tech with:
for years, understanding the  Updates 0 « one-to-one customized tuition
frustrations and confusion - « expert technical support

emal [
tnm: ;: :-:t:c skills q  friendly affordable advice
|l CM'V

explain and implement tech

+ helpful purchasing guidance

in everyday Ife to make Kathryn Price 07427 104249
things easier, for business kathryn@ksptechcare.co.uk
and personal use of just fun

Keeping in touch with how = m

things change but always = KSP
heepngtrealandreean” Techcare

- PLANS FOR Martin’s Chimney
EXTENSIONS | | Services

) Professionally trained to sweep all types
* Plans prepared for Planning

Listed Building and Building of chimneys and appliances
Regulation applications

Fully insured, offering a

+ We have over 35 years experience tidy, clean and efficient service
and are able to give good
professional advice Bird guards supplied
and fitted
For free initial consultation
please contact: Insurance approved
' A N S' N G certificates issued
MRICS MASI MCIOB MCIAT NACS Member
M ian@larner-sing.com Tel: 01225 768969 / 07909 078500
& 01373 830836 / 07783345541 Email: martinschimney@hotmail.com

www.martinschimneyservices.co.uk
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NEUROCONNECT

Neurological Physiotherapy at Home
J. LKNIGHT
& SONLTD We are a team of specialist physios
i providing treatment to clients from the
comfort of their own home.

We have expertise in the treatment of

11 ~1ae AR T -Stroke
J.L.LKNIGHT &SON LTD -Parkinson's Disease
Heating, Plumbing -Multiple Sclerosis

-Brain tumours

= Property Maintenance -Reduced function after hospital admission

Call Jason/Lou - Elderly rehabiliation
Tel: 01373 832866 'V%?g“;i’;f’ggﬁgm
Mobile: 07827 454844 and more

Please be in touch if you would like to
discuss how we can help you reach your
potential

Email : jlknight23@yahoo.com

info@neuroconnectrehab.co.uk
01225 962004

Oled Opt|C|anS What our clients have to say..

“Thanks to their outstanding technology and
thorough examination they were able to pick
up a serious eye problem.Within days | was
having emergency surgery at Bristol Eye Hospital

Look no further for a guaranteed They have also ca!.lcd several times to chec}
on my progress.Absolutely superb service

comprehensive eye examination and Niet s Jon
a great range of eyewear options, call
O’Toid Opticians now - 01373 467467 “Great, personal service, a wide range of frames.

Would not go anywhere else for glasses.”

~ s H

“Friendly, helpful and amazing service. Patrick
is very efficient, and gave my daughter the best
Address: 5 The Bridge, Frome BA11 1AR advice when checking her eyes, and helping
Opening Times: her to choose glasses for the first time.”

E: admin@otoidopticians.co.uk

Monday-Friday 9-5.30pm/Saturday 9am-1pm
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The Planning Works Ltd

Full Design & Planning Applications

Extensions, loft & garage conversions & new homes

Listed Building Consent
Project Specification - Building Regulations
www.theplanningworks.co.uk
07768 020204
'Designed just what | wanted but much better, wonderful service"




ANDY’S WINDOWS

Professional - Experienced
Reliable Local Window Cleaning Service

My name is Andy Gook and | provide the following senvices:
+ Exdemal and Infemalwindows cleaned of domestic and oommercal propecfies
+ PIC, Sofft and Fascia Claning

+ Gutter Cleaning and Cleang

| BRUSH STROKES

Professional - Experienced
Reliable Local Decorating Service

My name i Andy Cook and | prowide the folowing senvices

+ Professional Paintng & Decoratng Services

+ Interior and Extenor Work Underiaken

For a free quote with no obligation, contact Andy on

07944 280490

For a free quote with no obligation, contact Andy on

(7944 28040

andyswindowsfromeggmail.com

/
’L.

S—

,t

\

andyswindowsfromeggmail com
R»gismcd Member of The British

|
Association of Foot Health Professionals

Foot Health Professional
Kirsten Penny MCFHP MAFHP

\e

Home Visiting Practice

Corns * Hardskin * Thick Nails
* Ingrowing Toenails
and much more

Why Suffer?

Call 07761 180819
for an appointment
(Frome and surrounding areas)

For all your Foof Care Needs
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2-3 KING STREET,
BA11 1BH
01373 464666
ravesfromthegrave.com
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Fithess with a

Difference

Welcome to our Fitness with a Difference community, where we're all
about making life better for those who are young at heart. We're here
to help you live your best life and be as independent as possible.

No need to worry about long trips or tricky planning. We bring our
training and expertise to you in the charming rural villages of Wiltshire.

Just take a quick stroll to your local village hall, and you're all set to go.

Our tailored routines focus on improving balance, flexibility, and
strength, which, in turn, make everyday tasks easier. Whether it's
getting dressed, reaching into cupboards, or walking on uneven
ground, we've got you covered. We want to ensure you feel able to live
a full and happy life, regardless of your age or the challenges you face.

So why wait? Grab a friend, and join us at the village hall every Tuesday
at 10:00 AM and let’s have fun together.

Email: jennifer @fitnesswithadifference.uk

More people
More active
More often

Tel: 07341986569

-53-




ARE YOU THINKING
OF SELLING YOUR HOME?

LET'S WORK TOGETHER!

Selling and buying a home can be a stressful process if you don't have the right estate agent, That's where | can help,
| am Melanie Lewis, your local Independent Property Agent, | understand that selling or buying a home is so much
more than a transaction. Your home may be the place where you raised yaur family and made memories or you may
not have moved for many years and things have changed so much. | will be alongside you at every step of the way,
avallable either by phone or in person whenever you need me to give you any help, advice and support. | handle
everything personally from Initial valuation through to handing over the key so you only deal with me throughout, |
accompany every viewing at a time that is convenient to you and | can even help you find your next home, | have a
fantastic team of mortgage advisers and solicitors who all share my ethos and will guide you sensitively through the
often confusing process of buying and selling. They will even do home visits if you prefer. Glve me a call to see how
different my service is and why it is getting such great results for my clients.

07846 64 64 58 i
sl MELANIE.LEWIS@EXP.UK.COM
= GCLGCTGC &
_— NAPIT
electrical and technical solutions
» Domestic and commercial work © Design, Dialux drawings &
« Local electrician electrical certificates
» Rewire, upgrade or bespoke  Electrical Installation Condition
« LED, smart lighting, outside Report
power & lighting * Quality & high standard
« Maintenance, adapt or fix professional tradesperson

T 07834 830591 G jeremy@eclectec.co.uk C www.eclectec.co.uk
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VJ PAINTER AND DECORATOR

Professional painting and decorating services based in

Bradford on Avow,
covering Wilkshire and Somerset areas.

Internal and external painting
Wallpapering
Moulding and casting

< City and Guilds trained

Please call for a free no obligations quote.

Francesca Wallkker 07735064014

/ ﬁ r@ Creative Star Ltd gm;g:

www.mahinglynnarn.ocom
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Scan to find out more

Quality home care services in Trowbridge,
Frome and everywhere in between
for you or your loved one

We offer extra home help, companionship, personal care, dementia
eare and more in the comfort of your own home. Call Jamie or Kate
on 01225 690022 to book a free assessment or find out more

www.otterhomecare.co.uk e hello@otterhomecare.co.uk e Tel: 01225 690022
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Hardington Vale Church Services July 2024

DATE TIME SERVICE
Monday 1 July .00 am Morton 5t Philip, Moming Prayer
Tuesday 2 July 11.00 am Rode Chapel, Ecumenical Holy Communion
Wednesday 3 July B.30 am Hemingtan, Morning Prayer
5.00 pm rode Chapel, informal Prayer
Thursday 4 luly 5.00 pm Morton 5t Philip, Silent Prayer
Sunday 7 Juby .00 am Morton 5t Philip, Informal Breakfast
10.30 am Rode 5t Lawrence, Holy Communion
11.00 am Laverton, Holy Communion
5.00 pm Rode, Chapel, Mesting Flace
Monday 8 July 9.00 am Morton 5t Philip, Morming Prayer
Tuesday 9 July 5.00 pm Tellisford, Evening Prayer
Wednesday 10 July E.30am Hemingten, Maorning Frayer
5.00 pm Rode Chapel, Informal Prayer
Thursday 11 July §.00 pm Morton 5t Philip, Silent Prayer
Sunday 14 July 10.30 am Morton 5t Philip, United Holy Communion
5ea Sunday 11.00 am Buckland Dinham, lona Service
Monday 15 July .00 am Morton 5t Philip, Moming Prayer
Wednesday 17 July E.30am Hemingten, Morning Frayer
5.00 pm Rode Chapel, Informal Prayer
Thursday 18 July §.00 pm Morton 5t Philip, Silent Prayer
Sunday 21 July .00 am Farleigh Hungerford, Morning Worship - bep
10.30 am Rode 5t Lawrence, Holy Communion
10.30 am Morton 5t Philip, Informal Worship
11.00 am Laverton, hMatins
11.00 am Buckland Dinham, Holy Communion
Monday 22 luly .00 am Morton 5t Philip, Moming Prayer
Tuesday 23 July 5.00 pm Tellisford, Evening Prayer
Wednesday 24 July E.30am Hemingten, Morning Frayer
5.00 pm Rode Chapel, Ecumenical Informal Prayer
Thursday 25 July .00 pm Morton 5t Philip, silent Prayer
Sunday 28 July .00 am Tellisford, Holy Communion
.00 am Rode 5t Lawrence, Contemplation & Coffes
10.30 am Morton 5t Philip, Holy Communion
11.00 am Laverton, katins
5.00 pm Buckland Dinham, Evening Service
Monday 29 luly .00 am Morton 5t Philip, Moming Prayer
Wednesday 31 July B.30 am Hemington, Morning Prayer
5.00 pm Rode Chapel, Ecumenical Informal Prayer

Rode Chapel July 2024 Sunday Services

7th July Meeting Place 6pm, Contemporary Music Worship

14t July 10.30am, Rev Andrew Prout (HC),
215t July 10.30am, Mr David Parker
28t July 10.30am, Rev Margaret Crawshaw

4™ August Meeting Place 6pm, Contemporary Music Worship




Waste Collections July 24

We welcome all copy for use in “The Link”

Please email: thelink@rodevillage.com

The Link is published by Hardington Vale PCC, who reserve the right to edit
any material submitted for publication.
Opinions expressed are not necessarily those of the Clergy, PCC or Editor.




